

The President of the United Republic of Tanzania

The State House Dar es Salaam

4th November, 2015

Mama Karatu (Janice Lathen), Powering Potential, PO Box 230973, NEW YORK, NY 10023.

Dear Mama Karatu,

It was a great pleasure for me to receive your letter dated 21st September, 2015 in which you thanked me for having visited the Powering Potential Exhibition that was held during the Education Week in Dodoma.

I was really very impressed with the good work you exhibited at Dodoma. I therefore encourage you to continue with your efforts to enable people in rural areas to enjoy the benefits of information and communication technology.

Though I will be leaving the highest office of our country tomorrow, I assure you that you will have in our new President His Excellency Dr. John Pombe Magufuli a very supportive leader to your endeavors.

Sincerely,

Jakaya Mrisho Kikwete

PRESIDENT OF THE UNITED REPUBLIC OF TANZANIA